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California State University, Long Beach 
 

1:00 pm    UNIVERSITY RESOURCES COUNCIL          BH 302
                                 Minutes 

Meeting #7 

December 1, 2009 

Meeting was called to order with the following members present: David Dowell, Douglas Harris, Ted Kadowaki, Marianne Hata, Rosario Yeung-Lindquist, Ali Chu, Dee Dee Green, Teri Bostic, Henry Wu, Linda Day, Sophie Lee, Paul Ratanasiripong, Ray Wang, Margaret Costa, Bill Moore, Tim Caron, Ann Johnson, Charleen Rice, Patricia Kearney, Laura Henriques, William Kelemen, Paul Buonora, Carol Perruso, Mary Anwar, and James Ahumada. Excused: Lou Caron. 
 
 

1. The agenda was approved.
 

2. Minutes of meeting #6, November 17, 2009, were approved.
 

3. Announcements:
 

· The President last week established a policy to require first year freshmen to live in the dorms. 
· Data regarding diversity among MPP employees have been made available to the council. The numbers indicate that the number of MPP employees has increased by 19, though some of that is due to re-classification. Ethnic diversity is roughly the same.
 

4.   2009-10 CY Budget and 2010-11 Budget Preview: Provost Don Para, VP
      Mary Stephens, and surprise guest President Alexander.  

President Alexander spoke about ongoing federal efforts to support higher education, including the direct lending bill and M.O.E. (maintenance of efforts). M.O.E. agreements require states to continue providing state funding for education (at the 2006 level) in order to receive federal funds.  

69,500 applications were received for Fall 2010.  

Provost Don Para described the consultation that is ongoing as the new budget is formulated. The Governor’s budget will be released in January. Final budget decisions for our campus will be made in the spring semester. More bad news is possible—the State could get a waiver for the MOE or the lawsuit about fee increases could succeed.  
 

5. University Foundation: Draft Recommendations
 

The council considered 4 recommendations regarding the University Foundation. 

Recommendations 1 and 2 were discussed and merged, through friendly amendment, into one recommendation: 

Recommendation 1:  The URC recommends that the Board of Directors of University Foundation be extended to include two faculty Principal Investigators, having currently funded projects managed through the CSULB Foundation. Further, the URC recommends that the Principal Investigators serving on the Board of University Foundation be elected to serve 2-year staggered terms by the Academic Senate through its nominating committee. 

The amended recommendation was motioned, seconded, and passed with one abstention. 

The next recommendation was discussed: 

Recommendation 2:  The URC recommends that the Board of Directors of University Foundation replace the “former voting member of the executive committee of the Academic Senate” with the Chair of the Academic Senate or designee. 

The recommendation was motioned, seconded, and passed unanimously.  

The final recommendation was discussed: 

Recommendation 3: The URC recommends that the Board of Directors of the University Foundation include the Chair of the URC or designee.  

The recommendation was motioned, seconded, and passed with one abstention.  
 

6. Adjournment at 3:00 
 
 
 
 

